GHERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

26/9/77

EDITORIAL We shouldn't have to introduce ourselves, but just in case we have escaped Guernymynydd's beady eye - this is Graham Davies and Mair Hayes speaking to you as the newly appointed editors of your newsletter. In the months to come we are hoping to present consise, succinct but entertaining news. In order to help us achieve this we will very much appreciate the valuable co-operation that has been extended in the past, by the various committees and other interested individuals, to those responsible for gathering the news.

So if you've got an interesting tit-bit which might tickle the fancy of our readers - without causing a minor sensation!, you will have come to the right place.

How all that remains for you to do is sit back, put your feet up and take a gander at Guernymynydd's very own "what's going on where - and who's doing it"

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

HARVEST SUPPER AND SOCIAL

The Harvest Supper and Social will take place on Saturday 29th October - the Village Centre will open at 7.30p.m. and supper commences at 8 p.m. prompt. MENU

> Beef hotpot Roast Potatoes

Apple pie Cheese

Tea

Tickets are 60p each and can be collected from 0... Photography, 18 The Precinct, Mold (Mold 3722), Mrs. Davies, 7 Maes-y-Wern (Mold 57225) or Mair Hayes, Y-Glyn, Ruthin Road (Mold 55997). As there will be a limited number of tickets, early purchase is advisable to avoid disappointment. The food plus entertainment promise to add up to a very enjoyable and economical night out!

A coach trip to BLACKFOOL ILLUMIMATIONS has been arranged for Sunday 16th October during the school half term holiday. The coach will begin picking up at the Cadole shop at 10a.m. Subsequent pick up points are Maeshafn turning, Post Office, Guernymynydd Junior School and Mold if necessary. The cost per adult is £1.10p and children 10 years and under 60p - on the condition that they share seat with another child. Would anyone interested please contact

rs. Davies (Nold 57225) or Mrs. Roberts, Rhonwen, Ruthin Road (Llanferres 203) as soon as possible. All money to be in by Sunday 9th October please.

WHIST CLUB due to lack of support it is regretted the Whist Club will not be re-openning.

JUBILEE COMMITTEE

The Committee concluded the celebrations covering all age groups with a Jubileo Dance at the Loggerheads Restaurant on September 17th. This was a very successful event and the excellant organisation was by Lorna Hughes, Lesley Villiams and Vivien Roberts. Many thanks to Mr. & Mrs. Bellis for a most enjoyable evening and a delicous supper.

A Disco for teenagers was held on July 29th at the Village Centre - again a most successful night. Warm thanks to Gwyneth Jones, Nancy Northall and Lillian Roberts for their hard work in providing such a wonderful buffet - very much appreciated by

the youngsters.

The Committee would also like to thank the Senior Citizens Committee for their kind remarks in the last newsletter regarding the Jubilee party on July 5th. We are so pleased that everyone appeared to enjoy it so much.

COUNCILLORS' SURGERY This is to be discontinued as it seems everyone is contented due to the fact that no complaints have been received recently! Any problems in the future please contact:-

County Councillor - Hrs. E. Baker tel. Hendre (85) 324

Delyn Councillor - Hr. Guilyn Roberts tel. 37/249

Community Councillors - Hr. V. Grove, tel. 3720,

Mr. E. Hughes, tel. 4643

Mr. I. Feters, Minffordd, Ruthin Road.

PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup A.G.H. will take place on Tuesday 11th
October at the Village Centre at 8 p.m. Everybody welcome.

The Club is holding a BARGAIN BARAAR on Saturday October 1st at 2 p.m. in the Village Centre. White elephants of every description will be on sale as well as books, clothes and refreshments. Children's clothes are very much in demand - don't forget us when you do that autumn turn-out. Profits 30 to the Youth Club Firework Fund.

The annual bonfire and firework display will be held on Friday November 4th this year. More details in next newsletter. The Club has launched a Kidney Denor card service. Anyone willing to carry a card in wallet or handbag - wigned by the would-be donor and his or her next of kin - can collect one from the village Centre where they are on display, contact any member or Olive Sweetman Hold 3681. Your two kidneys could save two other lives.

Welcome home to our Senior Citizen of the year, George Oven.

George was in Wrexham Maclor Hospital for some weeks and we are
delighted he is so much better.

CAPEL SOAR

Bydd Gwasanaeth Diolchgaruch am y Cynhaeaf yng Nghapel Soar Gwernymynydd - Hydref 11 fed. Cyfarfod gweddu am 2.30 - Pregethu am 7 - YParch Samuel Davies, Wrecsam.

VILLAGE CENTRE BOOKINGS

Anyone wishing to book the Village Centre please contact Lorna Hughes, 19 Uwch-y-Dre (Mold 55721) who will fill in the booking chart in the Centre. Please do not fill in the chart without informing Lorna as this can lead to double bookings.

BROWNIES

Brownies has now started again after the summer holiday and two new appointments have been made - Elizabeth Roberts as Young

Leader and Bynor Atkins as Pack Leader.

The Brownies are busy trying to raise funds selling christmas cards and gifts through a catalogue which is available from any Brownie or Mrs. Atkins (Mold 4997) and all help and orders will be greatly appreciated.

The Community Association is compiling an information sheet for distribution to all neucomers to the Village. It will contain details of all village organisations, meetings etc. and any other information that may be of use. If anyone has any item they wish to be included on this list, please contact Graham Davies (57225)

DATES TO REHEMBER

Saturday 1st October Tuesday 11th October Saturday 15th October Bargain Bazaar

Playgroup A.G.M.

Sonior Citizens' Farty - Village Centre 3.30p.m.

Sunday 16th October Saturday 29th October Blackpool trip

Harvest Supper and social

An Open Evening in the form of a <u>Fashion Show</u> given by Mrs. Wynn, London House, Mold will be held in the Village Centre on 10th Movember. Doors open 7.30p.m. for Sp.m. start. Admission 30p including tea and biscuits. Everyone most welcome and please do come along and join us.